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I want to thank Dale and Kathie McCall for organizing a great weekend in San 

Luis Obispo; with a tour of the San Luis Obispo Train Museum. Fourteen club 

members made the journey up. Six rode the train and eight of us drove our 

moderns. Sorry, no Model A’s this trip. Dale has a friend who works at the mu-

seum and he gave us quite a tour. A little history of how the train station came 

to be and even took us out back to a storage yard. The weather was a little 

warm, during the day, and cool nights. Just a very nice relaxing weekend with 

good friends.  
It looks like November is going to be a busy month. We have two tours scheduled for the first week. Richard 

Parrish and Frank Mowrer will be leading a Poker Run on Wednesday November 1st. After the 1st Saturday 

Breakfast on November 4th, Frank Reese will be leading a tour to the Kellogg House in Santa Ana. November is 

also election month. We need to vote in two new board members. VP/Activities and Technical. 
We never did find the Hard Luck Trophy. We had to dig deep into the club storage unit and find the original 

trophy. So, bring your hard luck Model A stories to the next meeting and you could take home this master-

piece. Just a reminder, November 11th is Veteran’s Day. Let’s take a little time to remember and thank a Veter-

an for his or her service. I wish you all a safe and Happy Thanksgiving. 
Jim 

President’s Message   
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SUNSHINE & SORROW                                By Pam Heiland 

 

Hodes, Geoffrey and Pamela, 949-246-1502; email: ghodes@cox.net   

A card was sent earlier this month to Janice Weaver, wife of our former 

Treasurer. Janice tripped and broke her ankle in three places. Please pray for a 

speedy recovery. Guess I should have sent a card to myself as well. I managed to 

catch an infection in my throat and was down for a few days. That's why you did-

n't see me at the meeting this month. Fortunately I caught it soon enough that it 

did not go into my lungs. Thank God! I’m doing better now but need to be very 

careful because I have NO immunity. Please, if you have any kind of cold, etc., 

don't hug me at our next meeting. I love the hugs, but can't afford to get sick 

again. Thanks. 

Here’s a thought for the day from Charles Dickens: 

“No one is useless in this world who lightens the burden of it to anyone else.” 

tel:(949)%20246-1502
mailto:ghodes@cox.net
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Nov 1 (Wed) Poker 

Run, meet at Panera 

Brea in Brea, 8:30AM. 

See page 2 for additional 

info   

Nov 4 (Sat) First Sat-

urday Breakfast  BS Ses-

sion ~ 8AM at The Ka-

tella Grill, 1325 W Ka-

tella Ave, Orange 

 

Nov 4 (Sat) Kellogg 

House tour begins at 

the conclusion of the BS 

Breakfast at the Katella 

Grill in Orange.  Watch 

for an email detailing 

the schedule.  

Nov 9 (Thu) General 

Meeting will be at 

7:30PM.  CHOC Hospi-

tal Complex, 455 South  

Main Street, Orange. 

Guests are always welcome. Board 

meeting at 6PM  

Upcoming Tours and Activities Calendar 

Swap Meets/Car Shows 

November 5 (Sun) 8th Annual Day of the Dead Car Show presented by Kustom Kulture Kars. Held at Glen 

Avon Heritage Park, 7701 Mission Blvd. Jurupa Valley, 9am - 3pm.  

November 12 (Sun) Long Beach Hi-Performance Swap Meet at Veterans Memorial Stadium, 5000 Lew Da-

vis, Long Beach, 6am-1pm 

November 25 (Sat) 11th Annual Rockabilly Extravaganza & Music Festival presented by Rockabilly 66 Pro-

ductions and hosted by the Cadillac Kings Car Club. Held at the Riverside Municipal Airport, 6951 Flight Rd, 

Riverside, 9am - 6pm.  

November 26 (Sun) Gasoline Alley Customs and Classics Car Show presented by Regis & Shelley. Held at 

Original Mike's, 100 S. Main St., Santa Ana, 11am 2pm. Monthly car show with trophies, live music, 50/50, and 

food. Info: 714-550-7764  

Dec 3 (Sun) Pomona Swap Meet & Classic Car Show, Pomona Fairplex, Fairplex Drive and McKinley Ave, 

Pomona, enter at Gate 17. 5am-2pm  

December 9 (Sat) 3rd Annual Change for a Cure Holiday Car Show hosted by Barry's Speed Shop, 1640 

Commerce St., Corona, 9am - 2pm. Proceeds benefit the American Cancer Society. Info: 951-273-9284  

December 10 (Sun) Long Beach Hi-Performance Swap Meet at Veterans Memorial Stadium, 5000 Lew Da-

vis, Long Beach, 6am-1pm 
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Nov 11 (Sat)  

Alzheimer Walk, 

be there at 7AM 

with your car.  De-

tails on Page 11 

Nov 23 (Thu)  

Fourth Thursday 

Breakfast 8:30AM 

Canceled due to 

Thanksgiving.  Enjoy 

your family and friends.   

Nov 29-Dec 3 

MAFCA’s National 

Awards Banquet, 

Oklahoma City, OK 

hosted by Sooner’s 

A’s 

Dec 2 (Sat) First 

Saturday Breakfast  

BS Session ~ 8AM at 

The Katella Grill, 

1325 W Katella Ave, 

Orange  

Dec 14 (Thu) 

General Meeting 

will be at 7:30PM.  

Guests are always 

welcome. Board 

meeting at 6PM 

Dec 28 (Thu)  

Fourth Thursday 

Breakfast location 

to be determined.   

For info contact 

Terry Collings at 714-970-7194 

Jan 7, 2018 

(Sun) Annual 

Installation Ban-

quet, 1pm-4pm at 

The Villa, 510 E 

Katella Ave, Or-

ange 92867 

Apr 8-10, 2018 CCRG in Cam-

bria hosted by Cuesta Cankers, 

San Luis Obispo   

MARC 
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Ford vs. Windows                       Courtesy of Steve Pavich 

Recently, a few of the “buddies” from the club went to Dennis Kliesen's house to help him install his freshly re-

built Model A engine into his 29 Tudor.  While using a “cherry picker” to do the job, a question came up about 
the weight of the motor.  Our best guess at the time was:  something less than 500lbs.  After doing a little re-

search on the MAFCA website, I learned that: “a complete engine minus flywheel and clutch assembly, including 
generator, manifolds, etc. is listed as 350 pounds.”  In Dennis' case there were no manifolds, or generator, but the 

transmission, flywheel, and clutch assembly were attached.  So, I think we were in the right ball park of between 
400 to 500 lbs. 

While working at Dennis' place, I observed a lot of numbered containers in his garage.  He has a master catalog 
on his mobile phone using the “Notes” app.  It tells him what's in each container or which container has a particu-

lar item.  So when he needs something, he just consults his master catalog to select the right container.  What a 
simple, efficient, and great idea. 

We were also given a tour of the “inner sanctum” and saw some of the neat projects he's working on for the car.  
He bought an upholstery sewing machine from Don Geisen and is working on new upholstery.  He also acquired 

some old trunks through a friend in the antique furniture business and is restoring and modifying one of them to 
fit behind his Tudor. 

One last fun fact, Dennis is apparently a “train buff”. He has built a little caboose office / storage room in the back-
yard as well as an elaborate train track that covers the complete hillside in his backyard including tunnels and ex-
tensive trestles and bridges. He had a model train business and guess what the name of it was: “Hillside Railway.” It 

is no coincidence that he lives at the end of a cul de sac with an unobstructed view from his garage of an opera-

tional train track. We observed a number of trains go by while working on his car.   What fun!!! 

A Day with Dennis-Fun with Model A Buddies    By: Ken Blankshain 
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2017 BOARD MEMBERS 

 
President –  Jim Runyon 
714-527-1829/jamesfrunyon@aol.com  
VP/Activities – Frank Reese 
714-970-6262/Rftrust34@yahoo.com 
Secretary – Norm Kredit 
714-635-3335/leorakredit@yahoo.com 
Treasurer – Marilyn Singer Hawkins  
714-730-4026/jmsinger@pacbell.net 
Technical – Dennis Kliesen 
949-466-7475/drkliesen@gmail.com               
Editor – Tissy Smith-Hatcher  
714-546-8554/tismith@cookseylaw.com 
Immediate Past President – Don Ratzlaff 
714-529-5062/wadedon@pacbell.net 
 

COMMITTEES 

 
ACCC Representative – David Knapp  
(949) 243-5210/david-knapp@cox.net                                                                        
Breakfast Committee –  Terry Collings  
714-970-7194/mtcollings@sbcglobal.net                                   
Club Greeter – Doris Marshall                  
310-378-5061/dandd51@gmail.com              
Election Chairperson –  Joe Goff 
949-768-4627/joe@abt-tax.com                                                            
Historian & Librarian –  Steve Pavich 
714-963-2633/spavich@socal.rr.com  
Membership Chairperson– Scott Limbrock 
948-981-8776/sbk@cox.net   
Merchandise Director – Cathy O’Brien 
714-777-0771/ylgsrden@aol.com                                    
Pancake Breakfast Setup & Coordination – 
Frank Reese, 714-970-6262/Rftrust34@ 
yahoo.com  and Don Ratzlaff, 714-529-
5062/wadedon@pacbell.net                 
Raffle – Ed Cote 
714-542-6161/patricia.cote@att.net                                       
Refreshments –  Carolyn Ratzlaff  
714-529-5062, dcratzy@gmail.com and 
Dianne Runyon  714-390-1528/
jamesfrunyon@aol.com   
Regional Representative, SCRG  -  
Carolyn Ratzlaff, 714-529-5062, 
dcratzy@gmail.com 
Sunshine & Sorrow – Pam Heiland  
714-417-3111/colapam@sbcglobal.net                                       
Web Master – Chris Enright   

General Meeting Minutes 

Please Note:  Some  
information contained in 

our newsletter has been 

reprinted from other  
newsletters; we thank and 

acknowledge them.  

OCMAFC General Meeting 

Thursday, October 12, 2017   

Wade Education Center at CHOC  

President Jim Runyon called the meeting to order.   

All stood for the Pledge of Allegiance led by Patty Cote. 

Jim welcomed everyone, and a special guest, Jeff Hodes, was present.  Jeff 

has a 1929 Model A with a 1930 registration.  In absence of our greeter, 

Doris, and her humor, Marilyn Hawkins rose to the occasion with some 

humor. 

Secretary Norm Kredit referred for approval the minutes of the September 

meeting as published in “The Distributor”. They were moved, supported, 

and passed. 

Treasurer Marilyn Hawkins presented the financial report.  She pointed out 

Joe Goff’s help, that is worthy of recognition, for helping her fill out the 

State of California’s forms for non-profits.  Big Thanks Joe!  The Alzheimer’s 

Association was sent a donation of $250.  The City of Hope received $200 

and our auto related Sacramento legislative watch dog group, ACCC, was 

given $100.   Marilyn is working with the Board on the budget for 2018. 

Marilyn reported our membership count remains at 163.  There were 50 

members present this evening. 

For Sunshine and Sorrow it was shared that Jim and Carol Persons took a 

cruise and Carol ended up with pneumonia.  Our best wishes to Carol for 

her quick recovery.  Also we received word that Tom Weaver’s wife, Janis, 

slipped and broke her ankle very badly.  Two are better than one in retire-

ment.  We wish Janis a strong recovery. 

V/P Activities Frank Reese announced the date for the Pancake Breakfast to 

be April 22, 2018.  Hart Park has been reserved and the focus is getting the 

shirts printed.  A club member drawing was held for those volunteering 

their cars for the photo on the new shirts.  It looks like we will have a 1931 

Victoria, owned by Jerry and Diane Gaughen, on next year’s shirt.  Last 

year’s shirts are now on sale for $5.00 each.  See the O’Briens for sizes 

available.   

Frank pointed out that Richard Parrish and Greg Witz will be helping with 

the tours.  The Kellogg House has been mentioned as well as other upcom-

ing events to be held locally.  Richard is known for his Poker Runs and Greg 

has some other spots up his sleeve.  Stand by for more. 

Our “Technical Guys”, Dennis Kliesen and Ken Blankshain, mentioned that 

we want to finish Don Dormeyer's Model A.  That means getting his car on 

the road.  Ken and Dennis are going to work with Don on the date.  The 

special event of a used parts give away and parts auction will be on Saturday 

the 21st of October on the driveway of Ed and Patty Cote.  These are parts 

bought from the wife of a member who passed away and others that were 

donated by someone not needing them.  Thank you Ed and Patty and the 

members who moved the parts to storage and are setting them up at the 

Cote’s.   

Historian Steve Pavich brought past issues of The Restorer magazine for the 

members to pick up or peruse after the meeting.  There (Cont’d on Page 6) 

 

mailto:drkliesen@gmail.com
mailto:david-knapp@cox.net
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(Cont’d from Page 5) are a lot of good tips and articles in these past issues. 

Elections -  Joe Goff has reminded everyone that November is election month.  It is at that time that Richard 

Parrish for tours and Dennis Kliesen for technical will be officially voted on. There are many positions to volun-

teer for or members who could use a hand.  Activities, Tours, Refreshments, and Technical are all areas of con-

tinuing efforts by members.  Step up with ideas and lend a hand.  It is always good to be affirmed and encour-

aged by helpers.  

 4th Thursday Breakfast Terry Collings has picked the IHOP on Lincoln Ave. in Anaheim.  The address is 2250 E. 

Lincoln Ave., Anaheim, CA.  That is October 26 at 8:30 A.M.  There is good parking and great company.  

Phillip Joujon-Roche took the microphone and thanked the “A Team” for all the effort to get his car on the 

road.  He held up his International Drive Your Model A trophy for the most persistent effort he and his naviga-

tor displayed even though he came in last.  He made it all the way.  Way to go Phillip! 

Railroad Days invitation was extended by Kathie and Dale McCall.  Several are driving and several couples are 

taking the train.  This is in San Luis Obispo from October 13-15.  Lots of activities are happening and should be 

a great weekend. “Happy Anniversary!” to Dale and Kathie.      

Refreshments were arranged by Lori Kredit and Ellie Pease who captured the season with pumpkins in decora-

tions and good cobblers.  The gobblers were also in good attendance.  Thank you ladies for your good work.    

Drawings Master, Ed Cote, took his iconic hat off for the Membership drawing.  The jackpot was $70 that is 

now $80 dollars next month because Chris Foster was not present to accept her prize.   

The Name Tag Drawing was won by Dennis Kliesen. 

Remember the Installation Banquet will be held in “The Villa” in Orange.  Reservations can be made by contact-

ing Kathie McCall or seeing her at the General Meeting or the breakfasts.  Cost is $25 per person and it will be 

Sunday, January 7, 2018 from 1:00-4:00 P.M.   It is a great time to thank all who made this past year a wonderful 

one and encourage new board members and volun-

teers in committees. 

Meeting adjourned, 

Norm Kredit, Secretary 
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San Luis Obispo Tour                                    By: Kathy McCall 
The pictures tell it all! 

3 Model A couples left the vintage autos at home on Friday 10/13 and traveled by AMTRAK to the Central 

Coast Annual Railroad Days in SLO. 4 other Model A couples chose to drive their “moderns” to the event. 

Shared fun, treats, naps, and great coastal views on the Pacific Coast Surf Liner also avoided heavy traffic 

through Los Angeles. The 14 travelers met up at the SLO Train Station or at the Peachtree Inn. More relaxing 

and treats as we sat together in the central grass area of the Inn followed by a pricey but delicious dinner to-

gether at The Apple Farm Restaurant. A few chose to head over to the nearby iconic pink hotel and grounds 

of The Madonna Inn, especially those who had never been there before. 

On Saturday the 14 of us took over the breakfast room before venturing back to the train station for the 

activities which included a swap meet, model train displays, gift shop, wine tasting, beer garden and the SLO 

Train Station Museum tour and even entertainment.   A short walk took us to the “restoration bone yard” 

where we finally found the Pacific Motor Trucking (PMT) trailer from the 1930’s which was the purpose of 

this journey.  PMT was a division of Southern Pacific Railroad. The curator was excited to talk about this vin-

tage piece of memorabilia with Dale McCall due to his work history with PMT in years past. 

Former club members Dean & Pam Berto, now living in nearby Arroyo Grande joined us.  

Later we hung out again monopolizing the grass area of the Inn prior to walking to a nearby Italian Restau-

rant where we celebrated Frank Reese’s birthday and shared more stories. 

Sunday we had breakfast all together before the drivers headed out for home.  4 Amtrak travelers also 

headed for home and work the next day. 

We stayed over 2 more days and spent time with Berto’s at their home. 

Some went home with additions to their RR hobbies and other SLO treasures, but mostly with memories 

of a good time with Model A friends.  Perhaps we can do this next year and include a few Model A’s. 
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Deadline for submissions 

for the next Distributor  

November 25, 2017                                              

Submit all  

articles and ads to  

tismith@ 

cookseylaw.com  

or mail to  

P.O. Box 10595  

Santa Ana, CA 92711 
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Please complete your ballot, one per person, and mail to your club at P.O. Box 10595, 

Santa Ana, CA 

OR 

Bring to the November General Meeting at CHOC Hospital Complex 

PLEASE BE SURE TO VOTE!! 

For further info, please contact Joe Goff 

BALLOT √ BALLOT √ 
 

RICHARD PARRISH 
  

 

 

DENNIS KLIESEN  

Vice-President/Activities   Technical Director   

       

Write In   Write In  
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FOR SALE:  Early 1928-19 Model A frame with solid front engine mount cross mem-
ber.  Forged running board support, riveted to frame. Frame has been stored inside and 
is in good condition.  Priced at $650. Contact Jim Nichols 714-546-2969 (post 11/17-
1/18) 

FOR SALE: 1931 Delux Cabriolet Model A 68B, great condition.  I believe it is all 

original except for running boards and 6V alternator,  I’ve replaced water pump, hoses, 

LED tail light, new battery, cut off switch on battery and tail pipe.  Has original trunk, 

dual spare  tire fender wells, good black wall tires, new top and upholstery, turn signals 

and spot light.  No rust that I know of.  Good paint (original Ford color).  Asking 

$24,000 OBO.  Contact Frank Reese 714-348-2507 

FOR SALE: Ford 1929 Model A 4 Door Town Sedan. Green on 

Green. Rebuilt H&H motor. Restored to show condition in the late 

1970’s. California car always garaged. Mohair interior, turn signals, 6v 

Alt. Currently in WA State. $17,500 obo. Mark Plotkin (360) 431-

1237 or Mplotkin112@comcast.net for full photo set. 

tel:(360)%20431-1237
tel:(360)%20431-1237
mailto:Mplotkin112@comcast.net
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The Backstory of the Dream 
On Independence Day in 1934, my maternal 

grandmother died. I never knew her, but I did 

know my grandpa, because he lived with our 

family until he passed away when I was 9 years 

old.   It was up to my  

mother to tell about the  

adventure she and  

Grandpa had that same  

year, when they took  

their Model A on the  

road to visit Grandpa's  

two brothers, who lived  

in California - over 2500  

miles away!   Now imag- 

ine this - it's the middle  

of the Great Depression  

and they're driving a  

Model A (ever tried  

that?) on Route 66, which wasn't even fully 

paved yet!   Gutsy - yes?  

 

We are going to be offering excerpts of Di-

ane Wood Gaughen’s interesting articles 

about recreating her family’s trek to Califor-

nia.  Many thanks Diane.   

Grandpa Ike in 1934 
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Post Office Box 10595 
Santa Ana, CA 92711 

E-mail: info@ocmafc.org 

Next General Meeting 
7:30 PM 

[Second Thursday of every month] 

Next Meeting  November 9, 2017 

CHOC Hospital Complex 

455 South  Main Street, Orange, CA 

 

 

From Main Street, turn east on to Providence Ave. and immediately on your right, enter the structure  

and park on the second level.  Meetings are held in Building 2 in the Wade Education Center-2nd 

Floor.  Access meeting room through the double door entry off the 2nd Floor parking structure 

ORANGE COUNTY 

MODEL A FORD 

CLUB 

Dedicated to the History and Preservation of the Model A Ford 

We are on the Web!
www.ocmafc.org 

Return Address: 

Post Office Box 10595 

Santa Ana, CA 92711 

To: 


